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Over 50s/60s Fitness 
Trial Session 
There have been many requests for 
exercise classes for the more senior 
residents of Peasmarsh. 
Tina is offering a free trial session for 
anyone who thinks they might be 
interested on Tuesday, March 11th from 
2pm-4pm. 
Come and give it a try ! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Flower Arranging 
A message from Deirdre Bull 
Long awaited news for those of you who 
showed interest in 'Having a go' at flower 
arranging. Our first session for beginners 
or anyone who wants to gain confidence 
will be on Wednesday 19th March 10am - 
12noon in the Memorial Hall, and then the 
3rd Wednesday of each month. at £3 per 
meeting.  

Rhiannan Oliver will be taking the sessions 
& looks forward to meeting us. Our first 
design will be based on the triangle. 
You will need :- 
Container, secateurs, scissors, flowers & 
foliage. Oasis if you have any & floral tape. 
Don't worry if not, there will be some 
available. If interested contact me so that 
we have some idea of numbers. 
For further information contact Deirdre Bull, 
01797230208 leave message on answer 
phone, text 07826723409 or email 
johnbull113@btinternet.com. 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETINGS 
As we move towards April 

various parish bodies will be 
holding their Annual meetings. 

Here are some advance dates: 

 

Monday, April 28th 7.00pm 

Parochial Church Council of Beckley & 
Peasmarsh. 

Annual General Meeting at Beckley 
Church. 

 

Tuesday, May 6th 8pm. 

Peasmarsh Parish Council Annual 
Parish Assembly at the hall. 

 

Wednesday May 14th. Time tba. 

Peasmarsh Memorial Hall 
Management Committee. 

Annual General Meeting at the hall. 

 

 
 
 

Check us out online: 
www.peasmarshmh.org.uk

Peasmarsh Periodical        

Thank you ! 
 to Martin and Cathy Burke for the 

gift of a table tennis table which is 

lightweight and easily moveable ! 

Anybody prepared to co-ordinate 

some sessions ?  Volunteers please 

contact David (230205) or Jenny 

(230324).  

Check www.peasmarshmh.org.uk to 

find out when the hall is free. 

http://www.peasmarshmh.org.uk/
http://www.peasmarshmh.org.uk/


 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Note for your diary: 
 Rye10 Road Race. Sunday, 25th May –  
this is the 3rd year that this race, in aid of 
hall funds, is taking place and we will again 
be seeking volunteers to help with the 
event. More details in the April and May PP. 
 

Jumble Sale: 
Thank you to all of you who supported the 
jumble sale last Saturday, either by bringing 
us goods for sale, or attending and buying. 
We raised £227 for Hall funds. 
Before long we hope to be arranging regular 
Table Sales – so watch this space ! 
 

Lunch Club 
Don’t forget Lunch Club at 1.00pm on 
Mondays. A two course meal is only £5.50 
for Peasmarsh residents, with an additional 
50p for a cup of tea or coffee afterwards. 
There is no age limit – upwards or down – 
and there is an appreciative bunch of 
“regulars”, but it would be good for the 
students, and good for the hall if we had a 
few more. 
And please, if possible, make your booking 
by Friday (230324). It is always possible to 
squeeze in a couple of extras at the last 
minute, but easier for everyone if we know 
a little earlier. 
 
Quiz Night 
Another Fun Quiz coming up !  If you are 
looking for a relaxed, enjoyable evening, 
you don’t take your quizzes too seriously, 
and you enjoy a good ploughmans, bring 
your own booze and £5.50 and come along 
to the hall for 7.30pm on Saturday March 
8th. 
If you can make up a table (6 – 8) so much 
the better, but there will always be a 
friendly place for you, even if you come on 
your own. 
 
Peasmarsh History 
Have you seen the amazing list of Priests of 
Peasmarsh in the church, going back to 
1100 AD ? The PCC is hoping to engrave 
this list on a board worthy of its historical 
value for the benefit of future generations. 
More about this in April. 
 

Mothering Sunday 
Family Service at All Saints’ 

Church, Beckley 
With children’s activities           

    Sunday March 30th 
 

a.m. 

Fly-tipping and Fly-posting 
We all know fly-tipping is illegal. Why should 
anyone think they have the right to dump 
their rubbish on land that belongs to 
somebody else ? That somebody else then 
has to make themselves responsible for 
disposing of the rubbish properly. 
After months of hard work clearing the 
churchyard it has started again – the remains 
of someone’s old plumbing – I wonder if they 
thought they had paid to have it properly 
disposed of. Make sure the guy who offers to 
dispose of your junk cheaply is not dumping it 
in the next lane. 
Then there was the badger ! A man and two 
women were seen driving a white citroen into 
the churchyard and dumping a dead badger 
under the trees ! We hardly think they were 
looking for a religious burial ground. The 
registration number of the car was K93 EUU. 
Do you know who they were ? 
Fly posting is also illegal. We have one public 
notice board in the village. The bus shelters 
are also recognised as acceptable places for 
local notices. We shall shortly have two more 
boards, one on the Recreation Ground and 
one at the hall both of which will be available 
to the public. It is not legal to stick posters on 
telegraph poles, so don’t be surprised if they 
are removed. 
And feel free to take down (and take away) 
any posters which are out of date. 


